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Staff Recommendation 

That the Plan and Zoning Commission recommend City Council approval of Watters South 

Acreage Preliminary Plat, subject to applicable Polk County subdivision regulations in lieu of the 

City of Ankeny subdivision regulations. 

 

Project Summary 

Watters South Acreage is located outside Ankeny corporate limits, east of I-35 and north of E 1st 

Street on NE Frisk Drive. The property lies within the state statutory two-mile subdivision review 

area for the City of Ankeny. 

 

This 5.00-acre (+/-) plat contains three lots. The intent of this plat is to subdivide the existing single 

lot, creating a single buildable lot. Polk County indicates the property is zoned Rural Residential. 

The proposed plat is designated as Open Space on the City of Ankeny’s Future Land Use Plan 

Map. The new lot will be served by City of Ankeny sanitary Sewer and by Thorpe Water 

Development water main. Both utilities are existing on the property and have capacity for a new 

service.  A note on the plat reads that, “Street lights and sidewalks will be the responsibility of the 

lot owners if annexed into the City of Ankeny”. 

 

Staff recommends the City of Ankeny defer to Polk County subdivision regulations. 


